

Psalm 103: 1-5

SEPTEMBER 2024

Dear friend,

Greetings from Kenya. When I last wrote the country was in turmoil with demonstrations all over. Whatever the youth were fighting for is yet to be resolved, the situation is still delicate but we are thankful we have peace back. We have had unexplained fires breaking out in boarding schools, which is a big concern for the country since many students have lost lives.

Camps



It has been a good camping season both for Diani and We Kabete. are thankful for the open doors in the countrysides to run camps, funding is always a challenge in these regions making it difficult to have activities. We thank the Lord for the two successful camps in the Lake region.

One of the camps was in Bondo where we had the privilege of hosting university students. The second was at a children's home in Homabay with 180 campers, out of this number 80 were from the children's home and the rest were from the neighborhood. We are thankful for the 51 young lives given to Christ.





Bible School



We had the privilege of hosting 18 young people for our 3 months short term bible school. These are young people out of high school and waiting to join college. We trust that all that was taught to them will help them as they get into their new ventures.

The music class went well, we hope this develops more worship leaders in their churches

and fellowships. The next guitar class will be at a children's home till end of year.

Bible Distribution

Bible distribution remains a great need in the rural areas. With the war in Ukraine and Israel, the organization that funds the bible distribution has significantly cut back funding putting emphasis on the two countries. We are thankful for what they are able to give to keep this key program going.

Marsabit

The youth in this semi-arid area face many challenges most of which revolve around lack of education and resources. It is sad that they cling to their harmful traditions of early marriage and female genital mutilation (FGM). There is a need for us to do more with the youth who will hopefully come out of the culture. We hope that the invitation to run a camp there in December will materialize.

Please pray that we will be able to successfully run camps in this Northern region. Pray that the older people who are more stuck to the tradition and beliefs will see the light of Christ.

We also ask for prayers for the bible distribution, which has been fruitful. Pray for our learning institutions that have lost children. With such tragedies, the government tends to bring new rules, pray that they will not restrict our activities on schools.

As a family we are doing well and thankful for all your support and prayers.

In His service.

Harrison, for Flo and Ben

Support Us at: missions.wol.org/harrisonairo